
Please remember Holy Redeemer Parish in your will. 

WELCOME TO HOLY REDEEMER PARISH 

AUGUST 28, 2022 

TWENTY-SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

  Pastor:  Father Thomas Nathe 

PARISH PERSONNEL: 

Administrator 
Ed Brands (360) 885-7780, ext. 12 
edb@holyredeemervanc.org 
 

Business Manager 
Kevin Greenlee (360) 885-7780, ext. 21 
keving@holyredeemervanc.org 
 

Music and Liturgy 
Angela Lee 
angelal@holyredeemervanc.org 

 

Administrative Assistant 
Judy McMorine (360) 885-7780, ext. 14 
judym@holyredeemervanc.org 
 
 

Receptionist 
Marybeth Yee (360) 885-7780, ext. 10 
marybethy@holyredeemervanc.org 
 
 

Faith Formation Office: 
-Director 
Mark MacKenzie (360) 885-7780, ext. 16 
markm@holyredeemervanc.org 
 

-Senior Leader 
Jamie Kohler 
jamiek@holyredeemervanc.org 
 

-Leaders 
Annie Cooper (360) 885-7780, ext. 15 
anniec@holyredeemervanc.org 
 

Katelyn Greenlee (360) 885-7780, ext. 13 
katelyng@holyredeemervanc.org 

 

-Coordinator 
Melissa Abell (360) 885-7780, ext. 11 
melissaa@holyredeemervanc.org 

PASTORAL CONCERNS: 

Baptisms: Please prepare for infant/child 
baptism by contacting the office at ext. 15.  
For adult baptisms, see RCIA.  
Weddings: Please call the office at ext. 
16.  Do not set the date until you have 
talked to Mark MacKenzie. 
Funerals: Contact the office at ext. 11. 
RCIA (Becoming Catholic) and 
Learning About The Catholic Faith:     
Everyone is invited to learn more about 
the faith or seek to become a Catholic. 
Contact the parish office at ext. 16. 
Annulments: Confidential help is 
available.  Please call the office at ext.16. 
Pastoral Care: Please contact the office 
at ext. 14 for ministry to the sick, 
homebound, disabled, incarcerated, or 
indigent.  

 

CATHOLIC CEMETERY: 
Mother Joseph Catholic Cemetery  
(360) 693-3052 
1401 East 29th Street 
Vancouver, WA 98663 

GLORIFY GOD AND SANCTIFY SOULS! 
Website:  www.holyredeemervan.org  

 
Telephone:         (360) 885-7780  
Fax Number:       (360) 944-7560  
Address:         17010 NE 9th Street,  
                            Vancouver, WA  98684 
 
 

Office Hours:        Monday-Friday 9:00am - 4:00pm  
  

Church Open:        7:30am - 4:00pm  daily 
 

Mass Schedule:       Saturday Vigil 4:30pm 

               Sunday  8:30am and 11:00am  

               Monday-Saturday 8:30am 
 

Rosary:            Saturday 4:10pm  

               Sunday 8:10am and 10:40am 

                  Monday - Saturday 8:10am 
               

Confessions:       Friday 4:00 - 5:15pm  

               Saturday 2:30 - 4:15pm  

                   Sunday 7:45 - 8:15am and 10:00 - 10:45am 

 

Eucharistic Adoration: Friday 9:00am - Saturday 8:00am  

https://holyredeemervan.org/


WEEK AT A GLANCE: 

 

22th Sunday Ordinary Time:  08/28 

Mass: 8:30am & 11:00am (church) 

12:10pm-3pm Annual Parish Picnic! 

 

Monday: 08/29 

8:30am— Daily Mass Margaret Kendrick+ 

9:00am—Marian Movement  
       (Parish Center) 

5:00pm—Eve. Prayer (parish FB page) 

 

Tuesday: 08/30 

8:30am—Daily Mass  

Joseph and Teresa Paek+ 

Noon—Angelus (parish FB page) 

5:00pm—Eve. Prayer (parish FB page) 

 

Wednesday: 08/31 

8:30am—Daily Mass Gabrielle Tuttle+ 

Noon—Angelus (parish FB page) 

5:00pm—Eve. Prayer (parish FB page) 

6:00pm—Healing of Families (parish center)  

6:30pm—RCIA (choir practice room) 

 

Thursday: 09/01 

8:30am—Daily Mass Gabrielle Tuttle+ 

9:00am—Marian Movement (parish center) 

Noon—Angelus (parish FB page) 

5:00pm—Eve. Prayer (parish FB page) 

6:00pm — Patriotic Rosary (Church) 
 

Friday: 09/02 

8:30am— Daily Mass  

Rubadue Family 

9:00am—23 hr. Adoration (church) 

3:00-3:15pm—Divine Mercy Chaplet   
           (church) 

4:00-5:15pm—Confessions (church) 

 

Saturday: 09/03 

8:00am—Benediction (church) 

8:30am—Daily Mass Van Tries Family  

2:30-4:15pm—Confessions (church) 

4:30pm—Vigil Mass  (church) 
 

23rd Sunday Ordinary Time:  09/04 
Mass: 8:30am & 11:00am (church) 

 

Please remember in your prayers:  

Important Links 
Sunday Mass:  https://vimeo.com/user109632820  

Daily Mass & Evening Prayer:parish Facebook page 

Mia Ainardi+, Larry Bolton, Pat Cook +, Bonnie & 
David Craig, Lee Dettling+, Bob Faust, Alex 
Gustavson, Michael James+, Shirley Kealey +, Dottie 
Lorbeer +, Jay Mahoney, Victoria Mercer & Family, 
Joseph Pleckinger +, Fran Plourd, Tony Ranft, Peggy & 
Ed Uribe, Jody Valencia, Betty Wassick, George 
Wetzel, and Adeline Wright. 

Twelfth Annual Parish Picnic! 
When: This Weekend~ Sunday,  August 28th 

Time: 12:10—3:00 p.m. 
Where: Holy Redeemer Parish Campus 

Please join us for fun, food, and fellowship!  

We’ve waited all year and it’s finally here! 

Last Week (08/15-08/21) Income 

Sunday: 
$    21,933.83 

Realizing Hope: 
$       3,393.00 

St. Vincent de Paul: 
$          540.00 

https://www.facebook.com/HolyRedeemerVan
https://www.facebook.com/HolyRedeemerVan
https://www.facebook.com/HolyRedeemerVan
https://www.facebook.com/HolyRedeemerVan
https://www.facebook.com/HolyRedeemerVan
https://www.facebook.com/HolyRedeemerVan
https://www.facebook.com/HolyRedeemerVan
https://www.facebook.com/HolyRedeemerVan
https://vimeo.com/user109632820
https://www.facebook.com/HolyRedeemerVan


Pastor’s Column 
August 28th, 2022 
 

The Most Forgotten Moms and Kids in the World 
 

Jesus Christ: Yesterday, Today, and Forever ~ 
About five years ago I met Brian Willis, a parishioner at St. Mary’s Cathedral in Portland.  In 2007 Brian 

started a non-profit called Global Health Promise to help prostitutes and their children.  His work has been 
covered in the Catholic Sentinel, the Archdiocese of Portland’s Catholic paper.  Here’s the problem that 
Global Health Promise (GHP) is trying to alleviate. 

Prostitutes are arguably the most desperate and threatened women in the world.  Women who prostitute 
themselves are trapped in that hellish profession mentally, materially, and frequently physically.  As Catholic 
Christians we are called to love all people and to help those in need.  Prostitutes are in great need of help on 
many levels.  Helping prostitutes doesn’t mean that we condone evil, rather we are loving the sinner while 
hating the sin, a sin that men pay and enslave women for.  GHP helps prostitutes survive and in some cases, 
find their way out. 

Almost all prostitutes have children.  Let that sink in.  Almost all prostitutes have children.  Who is car-
ing for these children as their mothers work?  What kind of environment are they growing up in?  What will 
become of them?  GHP tries to help pregnant prostitutes with prenatal care, deliver their babies in a medi-
cal clinic instead of brothels, feed, clothe, and house their children, provides daycare while their moms 
work, and schooling from preschool into grade school, and to teach the moms and children a trade that can 
liberate them from the sex trade. 

In many countries of the world education is not free.  Poor children in those countries frequently go 
without an education, and the children of prostitutes are always poor.  The children of prostitutes are 
shunned by the parents of other children, and teased and bullied by peers.  Do you want your children 
spending time with kids whose moms are prostitutes?  Imagine the treatment these children receive from 
other children when its’ known that their mom is a “whore.”  In poor countries where parents have to pay 
for the schooling of children, the children of prostitutes don’t get to go to school.  They are too poor to pay 
and the school administration, parents, and students don’t want them anyway.  They grow up in and around 
the brothel their mother works at until they are of age, to be sexually trafficked if they are a girl, and put to 
child labor if a boy.  The most forgotten children in the world.   

Four years ago Holy Redeemer hosted a fundraiser for GHP.  Since that time, Brian has been begging for 
funds and keeping me up to speed on the many different projects around the world GHP has been working 
on.  Our administrator, Ed Brands, and I have never really known what to do with Brian’s multiple annual 
appeals for funds.  About a month ago Brian came calling again and a light went off for me. 

For many years now, Holy Redeemer has been giving 2% of our ordinary income to needy organizations 
in our area, or organizations connected to the Catholic Church somehow.  We formed a grant committee 
that meets throughout the year to review requests for these funds.  With Brian’s latest appeal to me about a 
school that we helped start for destitute children, which would simply close if he couldn’t find the funding, 
the Holy Spirit spoke: how about giving half of that 2%, or 1% of our ordinary income, to GHP?  I talked 
this over with Ed, and we feel that we have come upon a Godly thing.  Henceforth, Holy Redeemer is going 
to start giving 1% of our ordinary income to GHP, so when you put $100 in the collection basket, $1 will 
go to help the most neglected children and moms in the world.   
Through the bulletin, Brian will bring us up to date every summer on what our contribution has done for 
these moms and children.  You may also give personally to GHP if you feel called to as part of your annual 
10% tithe: ideally 5% to Holy Redeemer, 1% to the Annual Catholic Appeal, 1% to St. Vincent de Paul, 



 
and the other 3% to any other Catholic charities.  Below is a word from Brian on GHP and what our support 
has done and will do. 
 

May Almighty God Bless You, 

 
Fr. Thomas Nathe 
 
 
    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
The Early Childhood Development Centre in Kampala, Uganda: A Partnership 

Between Global Health Promise and Rhythm of Life and supported by Holy Redeemer Parish 
 

  Global Health Promise is a Portland-based nonprofit organization working with some of the poorest mothers and children in the 
world. These mothers have been trafficked or are so poor they have no other option than to support their children through sex 
work.  

  One of the greatest impacts on the children is lack of access to education. Many of the moms just cannot afford to send their 
children to school. Accessing education for the children was difficult before the pandemic. Now it is worse. So, in early 2021 we col-
laborated with Rhythm of Life, our partner in Kampala, Uganda, to start an Early Childhood Development Center (ECD) for the chil-
dren. It would not have been possible without the generous support of Holy Redeemer parish, which provided the funding to start 
the school in early 2021. 

  Now, Holy Redeemer is providing funding to operate the ECD for a year. This will give the children an education, nutritious food, 
and the opportunity to grow and thrive in a safe and supportive environment.  

  In addition to the ECD, we have two other major initiatives: providing prenatal care and access to safe delivery in a hospital for 
the pregnant mothers, and food for the mothers and their children. The moms are so poor they cannot afford prenatal care and often 
give birth in brothels, where many of them and their newborns die. This is preventable. We are raising funds so the pregnant moms 
have antenatal care and can deliver in a hospital. The cost to provide these services is $633.  

  Due to the global food crisis and inflation, many moms struggle to feed themselves and their children, so we are also raising 
funds to provide food to the moms and their children. The cost is $135 for a family for a month.  

  If you would like to support a pregnant mom or provide food to a family, you can make secure donations on our website, 
www.globalhealthpromise.org. Global Health Promise is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization and donations are tax deductible. You can 
also contact Brian Willis, the Director of Global Health Promise at bwillis@globalhealthpromise.org. Brian is a parishioner at St. 
Mary’s Cathedral in Portland and his work has been covered in the Catholic Sentinel.  

On behalf of all the children you support in Kampala and all the moms and children we work with,  

Thank you so very much for your generous support. 

http://www.globalhealthpromise.org
mailto:bwillis@globalhealthpromise.org


A SPECIAL LETTER FROM OUR PASTOR 
We Have a Problem – Please Read This 
 

Dear Parishioners, 
 

For months now we have had a problem with panhandlers begging at the exits of the parking lot, many times on our 
property, and sometimes even at the doors of the church!  They have a right to be on the sidewalk but not on our prop-
erty.  They have been told that they cannot be on parish property but frequently trespass anyway.  As Catholic Chris-
tians it can be hard to discern what action to take. 
 

The Catholic Church helps the homeless and those in material need more than any other religion in the world, and that 
is true in Clark County as well.  However, no one parish is equipped to help the homeless or those in material need, so 
the parishes partner with St. Vincent de Paul, which is the local Catholic Church’s ministry to the homeless and those in 
material need.  SVdP has the human and material resources to help the homeless and materially needy, parishes don’t.   
 

Here is why their panhandling is a problem and here is the solution. 
 

When they panhandle: 
They frequently make people feel intimidated even frightened, especially children and the elderly.  One elderly man 

last Sunday, left Mass twice to make sure his car wasn’t being broken into.  Over the years, we have had cars 
broken into during Mass, both on Sundays and weekdays.   

Panhandlers are a distraction from our ability to worship and to comfortably gather as a community. 
Panhandlers are littering on our property and even defecating in our bushes.   

 

This is how you can help: 
Please do not give them money.  If you do, they will come back and their numbers will grow, and so will our prob-

lems.  Some of them are driving up from Portland on Sunday to specifically target Holy Redeemer Parish be-
cause some of you have given them money.   

If they are on parish property, please remind them that they cannot be on parish property and that they need to 
move to the sidewalk. 

Do not send them to the office. 
Do not send them to see the priest. 
Instead of giving them money, give them the contact information to St. Vincent de Paul, our Catholic charitable 

organization that can help them.  An organization that Holy Redeemer and our parishioners give to all the time.  
Here’s St. Vincent de Paul’s contact information, perhaps you can write it down on a piece of paper ready to 
give to them: 

 

St. Vincent dePaul 
Phone: 360-694-5388 
https://www.svdpvancouverusa.org/ 
2456 NE Stapleton Rd, Vancouver, WA 98661 

 Hours: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday – 9am to 1pm 
 

We will have business cards at all the doors with SVdP’s contact information on it – please grab one or two to 
hand out if you see a panhandler.  If you want to financially help those in material need in a healthy constructive 
way, you can do so by donating to St. Vincent dePaul.   
 

Thank you for your attention in this matter and for sharing this information with parishioners who may not be aware of 
the information in this letter.  Let us continue to pray for all our brothers and sisters in need. 
 

May God Bless You, 

 
Fr. Thomas Nathe 

https://www.google.com/search?rlz=1C1GCEA_enUS1018US1018&q=st+vincent+de+paul+vancouver+phone&ludocid=11587366814337705018&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwjj67u5m9H5AhWjJn0KHaiBCQgQ6BN6BAhXEAI
https://www.google.com/search?gs_ssp=eJwFwUsOQDAUBdCYsghvYqylpbUEm5CrfUQiJT7V5TsnL-q1llF1kzy1yIZKJK2sxtKDjfPoWz-IBOHYmtmimReoFmN5PxS34Dg85JlOvDtFBHe8kS_68AMwKhsA&q=st+vincent+de+paul+vancouver+wa&rlz=1C1GCEA_enUS1018US1018&oq=st+vincnet+&aqs=chrome.6.69i57j0i
https://www.svdpvancouverusa.org/




NEW TO HOLY REDEEMER? 

Office Hours: Monday-Friday 
9:00am-4:00pm 

Contact the Faith Formation Office to 
meet and discuss how we can work 
together to build God’s Kingdom in 
East Vancouver! Sacramental needs? 
Education?  Let us know how we can 
help.  Contact Mark: 360.885.7780 
ext. 16, or 
markm@holyredeemervanc.org 

GROWING IN HOLINESS 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

RCIA (Becoming Catholic) and 
Learning About the Catholic 
Faith: Contact Mark MacKenzie   
  

PRAYER GROUPS 

  

Anne, a lay apostle: Anne, the 
author of The Volumes, received a 
message to have a prayer group 
meeting once a month. The Lay 
Apostle prayer group holds their 
meetings on the second Tuesday of the 
month at 9:00am in the parish center.  
Contact Jean Marie Amos at 
360.260.7352, or 
jmamos1@juno.com  
  

St. Joseph Cenacle Apostolate:   
Members offer a weekly holy hour of 
prayers for our priests and will meet as 
a group on September 21 at 3:00pm, 
the third Wednesday of the month, in 
the parish center.  Contact  Sandra 
Koceja  at 
ITEADIOSEPH2020@gmail.com 
 

ADULTS 

Bible Study: The morning Bible 
study session will start on Thursday, 
September 22 at 10:30am. We will be 
studying Galatians.  The evening 
sessions will begin on Thursday, 
September 15 at 6:30pm.  We will be 
studying Jesus, the Way, the Truth and 
the Life. All Books are $30 and can be 
purchased in the FF office. 
  

  

Men of Faith: All men in the parish 
are invited to attend our monthly 
gatherings. We meet on the first 
Saturday of the month at 9:15am in the 
parish center. Our next meeting is 
October 1. For more information 
contact Mark by email at 
markm@holyredeemervanc.org 

  

Endow Women’s Spiritual 
Studies:  Through their small groups, 
women are learning how to be the best 
version of themselves–made in the 
image and likeness of God–and 
reaching out to those around them.  
For more information contact Jamie at 
jamiek@holyredeemervanc.org 
  

Adult & Single:  Are you Single, 
Catholic, and 27+ years young?  Join 
us on the 3rd Saturday of each 
month following the 4:30pm Liturgy 
to share in a potluck, conversation, and 
activities.  No August gathering. Our 
next pot-luck will be Saturday, 
September 17 following the 4:30 
Liturgy.  Contact Mark Sawtelle at 
mas.itsagoodlife@gmail.com  

Mini Retreat Nights 

Do you want to cultivate a deeper 
relationship with God but don't know 
how to even start? Join us for our Mini 
Retreat Night series in the Parish 
Center from 7:00-8:30pm. Each 
session will provide practical tips, 
tricks, and inspiration for developing 
your spiritual life. 

Night 3: Sharing the Story   

October 26, 2022 
  

YOUNG ADULTS 

Calling all Young Adults! Join us for a 
holy hour and dinner on the first Friday 
of every month! Holy hour from 
6:30—7:30pm and then we will meet 
in the front of the Church to go out for 
dinner. Our next meeting is 
September 2.  Planning on coming? 
Email Katelyn with your RSVP! 
katelyng@holyredeemervanc.org 

  
Save The Date 

  

RE Begins: September 11 & 14 
Register TODAY online!   

https://holyredeemervan.o
rg/youth-programs 

HOME SCHOOL 

Aquinas Learning is a classical, 
Catholic mentoring program for 
students PreK-12th grade. For more 
information go to 
AquinasLearning.com  
 

Regina Caeli Academy is a 
private, independent, University-Style 
Hybrid® operating in the Catholic 
tradition. Preschool - 12th grade 
students attend classes two days a 
week, and homeschool the remaining 
days following the plans provided by 
RCA. For more information go to 
rcahybrid.org   

American Heritage Girls &  

Trail Life USA (K-12th)  
  

  
  

  

  

  

AHG meets Monday afternoons at 
4:30pm in the parish center. 

 Contact Julie for AHG:  
nicholmarine@icloud.com   

  

TLUSA meets Monday evenings at 
6:30pm in the parish center. 

 Contact Ed for TLUSA: 

nicholmarine@icloud.com   

mailto:jmamos1@juno.com
mailto:katelyng@holyredeemervanc.org
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fAquinasLearning.com&c=E,1,LZNiVDV0umXtRcAkNoQb7jf3csRGcsykUcLXlDaLCjIv-EUKc3Ujzrew8KfSrMJAUI5oN69SXz81JOcmMWGHYYMqVATp2-LqnGIMl-ymE5p4NYjZYNaLvW2UwQ,,&typo=1&ancr_add=1
https://rcahybrid.org/


Free account:     formed.org/signup    

enter 98684 to select our parish  

GROWING IN HOLINESS 

NO REGESTRATION NEEDED  

NO COST 

http://www.formed/signup


 

Empty Nesters Bunco: Bunco, 
a fun dice game, is returning to the 
main hall of the Parish Center 
beginning September 9th at 7:00pm. 
We will meet the second Friday of 
each month and the cost is $3.00 per 
person. Cash prizes are awarded. Bring 
your hot or cold drink in a covered cup 
as no food or drinks are being provided 
at this time. If you want to receive 
more information, please contact 
Stephanie Harland by email at 
saharland73@yahoo.com or by phone 
at (360) 921-3651. 

Homebound Ministry: The 
Homebound Ministry gives us 
the opportunity to live out the Spiritual 
and Corporal Works of Mercy. We 
visit the homebound weekly in both 
private residences and care facilities, 
frequently bringing them Holy 
Communion. If you or someone you 
know would like a visit, or if you feel 
called to this ministry, please contact 
the Parish Office at (360) 885-7780. 

 

Vancouver Area Singles: 

Next potluck get-together is scheduled 
for September 17th following the 
4:30pm Mass. 

 

Medjugorje Pilgrimage 
11/9-11/19/22 with Deacon Scott 
and Brenda Aikin. Contact organizer 
Ken Paulsen kenapaulsen@gmail.com 
or see the weekly email for more info. 

Retrouvaille  

Considering Separation or 
Divorce? Wait! There is an 
alternative. Retrouvaille 
(pronounced retro-vi) has brought 
healing to tens of thousands of troubled 
marriages worldwide. Your situation 
may seem hopeless, but there is always 
hope, and you are not alone in your 
struggle. For confidential information 
about Retrouvaille, or to register for 
our upcoming October 14-16 
program, call (206) 706-2608 or go to 
www.helpourmarriage.org. 
 

WorldWide Marriage 
Encounter: “For every one who 
exalts himself will be humbled, but the 
one who humbles himself will be 
exalted." Be humble in your marriage. 
Participate in a Worldwide Marriage 
Encounter Experience (WWME) on 
November 18-20 at Mt. Angel 
Abbey, in Mt. Angel Oregon. To apply 
for YOUR WWME Experience or 
search other dates go 
to rediscoverthespark.org. For 
information about WWME call  
(503) 704-0836 or by email 
reservations@rediscoverthespark.org 
 

Rachel’s Corner   

Hope and Healing After Abortion 
Did you feel a sense of failure for not 
having found another solution to the 
situation, and then felt regret that 
consumed you as you remained silent? 
Let God help you understand things 
you need to know – like how much 
God loves you, never abandoned you, 
and how He wants to help you be free 
of that burden you carry.   

English:  (206) 920-6413   

Español:  (206) 450-7814     

Email projectrachel@ccsww.org. Visit 
us at www.ccsww.org/projectrachel or 
www.facebook.com/projectrachelww. 

Project Rachel is a Catholic Charities program.  

9/23-9/24/22 
Dr. Ralph Martin Conference 
St. Edwards Parish, Keizer, OR   
www.catholicfriendshipgroup.com  
10/1/22   
Women’s Retreat 
Our Lady of Lourdes 
www.ollparish.org/come-retreat 

10/15/22    
Feminine Heart Conference 
Proto Cathedral of St. James  
www.protocathedral.org/the-feminine-heart---
womens-conference 
 

Please be sure to read the Holy Redeemer email 
sent out each Friday for links or to download 
more information about events and job 
opportunities. If you are not receiving the 
weekly email, please call the Parish office at 
(360) 885-7780, Ext. 14. 

The Proto-Cathedral of St. James 
the Greater has a temporary opening 
for an experienced pipe-organist. The 
position will accompany and support 
the congregation as it sings in worship 
at its weekend Masses. Interested 
persons should email a resume and 
references to the Proto-Cathedral 
office at admin@protocathedral.org  
 

Our Lady of Lourdes is now hiring a 
part-time Director of Youth Ministry, 
a Director of Music and Liturgy (an 
integral part of the pastoral and liturgy 
team), and a part-time Bookkeeper at 
10-15 hours per week. Call the parish 
office at (360) 695-1366  for more 
information. 

 

WEEKLY BULLETIN  SPONSOR 

This Weekend! 
 

Annual Parish Picnic:  
August 28th  

12:00-3:00pm 
Join us this weekend! 

On the Parish Campus 

PARTNER MINISTRIES OUR PARISH MINISTRIES 

CATHOLIC EMPLOYMENT 
OPPORTUNITIES 

OTHER UPCOMING EVENTS 

Carolyn A. Simms 
Attorney at Law, PLLC 
Estate Planning, Wills, Trusts, 
Probate, Corporate and Real Estate Transactions  

Please call (360) 833.2174.  

mailto:saharland73@yahoo.com
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